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 From Our Pastor 

“My Tribute (To God Be The Glory)” is a gospel song that first appeared in 1972 by American gospel singer 

and songwriter Andraé Crouch.  It was written with the purpose of thanking God on a public level for all the 

great things that He has done. The lyrics are as follows: 

 

How can I say thanks  

for the things you have done for me  

Things so undeserved  

Yet you give to prove your love for me  

The voices of a million angels  

Cannot express my gratitude  

All that I am or ever hope to be  

I owe it all to Thee  

 

(Chorus)  

To God be the glory  

To God be the glory  

To God be the glory  

For the things He has done  

With His blood, He has saved me  

By His power, He has raised me.  

To God be the glory  

For the things he has done  

 

Eleven years ago this month God led my wife and I here to this community to be your Pastor.  It has been such a 

great blessing seeing the hand of God over these years.  We have walked and worked through times of trials and 

times of blessings as a church.  Our prayer from the beginning was for God to enlarge our coast and bring forth 

fruit that would glorify Him.  He has been faithful.  Words could not express the deep appreciation that we have 

for you as a church body and for the mighty hand of our God.  He has been faithful beyond measure and for that 

we praise him today. 

 

God has blessed on so many different levels that it would take weeks to bring attention to each one.  Two areas 

of blessings that I am so excited about is the people that have come to know the Lord over the past months.  As 

of last night, I had the privilege to hear three teen guys pray in unison to receive Christ as Saviour.  What a  

tremendous blessing.  

 

Another area of blessing is to see our church moving forward 

in a building program.  It is a big step but we serve a “BIG” 

God.  He is the only one that can make this happen and I am 

so thankful for His commitment to supply the need. 

 

Also the attendance records show that during the month of 

August we reached the highest averaged attendance for the 

morning worship service since I have been here.  The average 

attendance for the month was 184 people.   

 

I know it takes a lot of hard work and faithfulness on your 

part to see these things happen and as your  

Pastor I thank you for your commitment to the Lord and to 

your church family.  May we continue to see the hand of 

God’s great blessings in the days to come and may we be 

careful to give Him praise “for the great things He has done.” 
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September 2016 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 

Sunday School Promotion  

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

5 pm Migrant Workers Meal 

5 6 

6 pm 

WISH 

7 

6:00 pm Violin Ministry 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

7:30 pm Church Council  

 

8 

 

9 

 

10 

10:30 am 

Sabrina Moore 

Baby Shower 

11 

Sunday School Open House 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School  

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir Practice 

5 pm Youth Fall Kick Off 

6 pm Adult Bible Study/Awana 

12 13 

6 pm 

WISH 

14 

6:00 pm Violin Ministry 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

7:30 pm Church Council 

 

15 

 

16 17 

18 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

(Offering For Vison Virginia) 

4:45 pm Adult Choir Practice 

6 pm AWANA/FORGE/Bible Study 

19 20 

6 pm 

WISH 

21 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

22 

 

23 

7 pm  

Cryout  

Simulcast 

24 

Youth  

Feeding  

Program Trip 

25 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir Practice 

6 pm AWANA/FORGE/Bible Study 

26 27 

6 pm 

WISH 

28 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

29 30  



Greeters 

Deacon of the Week(*)/Usher 

 

Children Church Workers 

September 4,  2016 Matt Carter*, Donnie Moore, David Burgess, Gary Matherly 

September 11, 2016 Karle Byrd*, Adam Lumpkins, Adam Burgess, Seth Elmore 

September 18, 2016 Bobby Mullins*, Dale McFadden, Hale Crider, Terry Moore 

September 25, 2016 Drake Easley*, James Lumpkins, Leon Haynes, Earl Nuckols 

September 4,  2016 Emma Walden, Julia Marlowe, Judy Reynolds, Shirley Fisher  

September 11, 2016 James Nuckols, Helen Moschler, Jetty Burgess, Melody Collins  

September 18, 2016 Paige Conner, Joan Nuckols, Guy and Courtney Robertson 

September 25, 2016 Mary Moss, Emmalee Ayers, Ben and Cheryelle Easley 

4 Linette Nuckols 

11 Natalie Oakes and Madilyn 

Moss 

18 Drake and Brittney Easley 

25 Randy and Cassie Gatewood 

Nursery Calendar – September 2016 

Sun Sep 4, 2016  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  
Mary Moss, Natalie Oakes, Sabrina & Daniel 

Moore 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  Julia Marlowe  

Wed Sep 7, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:35 pm  Holly St. John 

Sun Sep 11, 2016  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  
Sylvia & James Lumpkins, Karen Riddle, Ashley 

Norman 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  Paige Conner  

Wed Sep 14, 2016   

6:45 pm - 7:35 pm  Linette Nuckols  

Sun Sep 18, 2016  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  

 

Sabrina & Daniel Moore, Lori Doss, Linette 

Nuckols 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  Donnie & Peggy Moore 

Wed Sep 21, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:35 pm  Mary Moss 

Sun Sep 25, 2016   

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Donnie & Peggy Moore, Lois Batten, Mary Moss 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  Faye Shropshire 

 Wed Sep 28, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:35 pm Sabrina Moore 

Want to know what's going 

on here at church? Check out 

our website at: 

www.hollywoodbc.org 

3 Lisa Cook 

4 Vincent Aaron 

5 Rachel Jefferson 

5 James Newby 

8 Lindy Aaron 

12 Mason Lankford 

13 Ginger Henderson 

19 Robert Ray 

McDaniel 

21 Lois Anderson 

21 Travis Waller 

23 Cole Lewis 

24 Michael 

Henderson 

25 Sandy Slayton 

26 Jaxon McGhee 

27 Dylan Burgess 

28 Mallory Easley 

29 Jetty Burgess 

29 Anna Grace 

Hayes 

30 JoAnne McFaddin 



BECAUSE YOU GAVE 

 1.75 million people heard a gospel  

witness 

 275,000 became new believers 

 14,000 new churches and 4,000 new 

groups were formed 

 21,000 leaders were trained to start new 

churches 

 444,263 nationals met in on-going Bible 

studies 

Statistics taken from the 2014 Annual Statistical Report available at 

imb.org.  

           2016 Lottie Moon Offering 2016 Lottie 

Moon Goal   

$17,360.00 

Lottie Moon 

Offering in 

2016 to date 

$10,565.00 

As a church, you 

have set a pledge 

goal of $17,360.00, 

for the 2016 Lottie 

Moon Christmas 

Offering.  As of 

August 31, 2016, 

the church has 

collected 

$10,565.00. 

The Mission of the Manger  

Candy Colored Prayers 

Colors are all around us each and every day. Many colors have been identified with specific 

causes, such as pink for breast cancer awareness. With that thought in mind,  we would like 

to use a few colors to help bring to mind some Mission Ministries for which we trust you will 

join us in praying for. The colors we will use will all be found in a bag of M&Ms. So we 

suppose we are giving you another reason to eat your chocolate! Just remember to pray as 

you do. 
 

Blue - Pastors, leadership team and church ministries, Sunday School, & Children's Ministries  
 

Red - International & National missions, especially David Knaus, Leroy & Rhonda Benally, 

Elizabeth Conner, Operation Christmas  Child, & Southern Baptist missionaries  
 

Green  - Local ministries such as Transitions, Good News Jail Ministries, House of Hope, N. 

Pittsylvania County Food Bank, & God's Pit Crew 
 

Yellow  - Christian schools & colleges, teachers & administrators  
 

Orange - Public schools & colleges, teachers & administrators  
 

Brown - Law Enforcement, First Responders, & Military  
 

If you dare to add another color/category any and all prayers are always needed and 

appreciated.  



Our world is grieving in the wake of recent violence, death, 
and destruction.  Although the days grow darker, it’s not a 

time to despair.  Now is an opportunity for the Lord to 
display His power like He has in the past – to revive the 
church and save the lost.  Desperate times call for urgent 
prayer.  There’s no other answer than to join our hearts to 
seek God’s face.  It’s time for the wailing women to come 

(Jer. 9:17).  Hollywood will be joining Nancy DeMoss 
Wolgemuth for a historic prayer gathering.  Listen to Nancy 

share how you can join with thousands of women on 
September 23 at 7:00 p.m.  More details will follow.  
Please mark your calendars to join us for this live 

simulcast.   



The time is getting closer friends to a wonderful new opportunity for our church.  A group from 

Hollywood will be attending the Couples' Prayer Advance in Pigeon Forge, Tennessee.  This 

advance is scheduled for November 4-5, with an additional early bird session for those able to 

attend on the 3rd.  There is something at this advance for couples in every stage of life from 

newlyweds just starting out, to those sharing their golden years together.  Don't miss out on this 

opportunity to see what gifts God has for you and your marriage!  If you haven't already 

registered, please sign up on one of the sheets posted in all adult Sunday School Classrooms, or 

contact the church office for more information.  Registration forms must be postmarked no later 

than October 24, and those wishing to stay with our group need to reserve their room by no later 

than October 2.  Please don't hesitate to ask if you have any questions about this trip! 

Hollywood Church Family, 

Thank you for supporting me always and 

presenting me with a lovingly thoughtful gift 

of a daily devotional and donation towards 

supplies for my trip preparation.   

Love,  

Elizabeth Conner 

Dear Hollywood Baptist Church, 

I want to personally thank you for the 

donation of school supplies and backpacks 

to our students.  So many of our families are 

presently experiencing financial difficulties 

and your generous donation helps our 

students start the year off prepared.  It also 

helps relieve some of the stress from our 

teachers as they diligently try to provide 

what is needed for their students to be 

successful.  Thank you again for your 

gracious support of our school. 

Sincerely, 

Wanda Carter, Principal Chatham 

Elementary 

Dear Church Family, 

You are the best people I know and thank you for all the phone calls, cards, 

food, all the special work you do for me, taking me places, and just being 

there.  Jesus is Lord! 

I would like to thank each and everyone of you for the prayers that were sent 

up for me during my time of sickness.  I don't know what I would do without 

you.  My Brothers and Sisters in Christ always there to step up in times of 

need.  Please keep praying for me. I've still got a ways to go yet!   

Thank you and Love all of you! 

Faye Shropshire  

Dear Church Family: 
Thank you so very much for all of the love and support you have shown us 
regarding Elizabeth’s departure into the Peace Corp.  Your prayers and 
continuous reminders that you were thinking of our family made all of the 
difference as we said our “See you laters.”  God’s peace was felt.  Elizabeth 
was able to use your generous gift to purchase many of the needed items for 
her trip which was a huge blessing! 
 

Elizabeth will be training in Maputo, the capital of Mozambique for the next 
couple of months.  Several have asked how to reach her.  The address for this 
time is:  
                      Elizabeth Conner 
                      Peace Corps/Mozambique 
                      Avenida do Zimbabwe, 345 
                      P. O. Box 4398 
                      Maputo, Mozambique 
 
We love you all, 
Darren & Paige 







We would like to congratulate Matthew and Christina 

Falls for earning their places in the 25 Club.  Membership 

in this club is earned by memorizing 25 bible verses or 

other important biblical facts (such as the order of the 

books of the Old and New Testaments).  We are very 

proud of the hard work and dedication that Matthew 

and Christina have shown, and look forward to seeing 

more kids join them in the 25 Club!  AWANA meets on 

Sunday evenings at 6 pm, and we would love to see your 

child join us if they haven't already!  For those parents 

that have been faithful about bringing their children to 

participate in AWANA, we thank you for your investment 

in their biblical education! We'll keep you posted on the kids progress as they 

continuing learning their bible verses and the incredible love of God in AWANA.   

On August 7, 2016 Mission Friends had an end of the year celebration!  The students were 

recognized for their hard work during the year (pictured above are Damon Mullins, Matthew 

Falls, Aiden Mullins, Faith Tosh, and Katelyn Gatewood with their teachers Chris and Lynita 

Falls).  They celebrated Matthew Falls graduation from Mission Friends and recognized the 

hard work of all the students throughout the year!  They then played games outside, 

including creating some very impressive cheese puff hair pieces.  A wonderful time was had 

by all!  For those of you ages 4- 2nd grade, fun like this is waiting for you in Mission Friends 

this year too!  Join us the first Sunday of each month in Children's Church!   



We are getting closer and closer to the OPERATION CHRISTMAS 

CHILD shoebox packing event.  Some of our youth have been  

collecting items each month and we are excited to have our packing 

party and see how many boxes we can fill.  

There is still time to get involved.  The items 

to collect for SEPTEMBER are GAMES!  Card 

games, puzzles, etc.  Just remember the 

games must fit inside a shoebox.  Let’s see what interesting 

games we can find this month for our OCC collection. 

 

TEEN girls 7th-12th grade….come and join our GRACE girls group on 1st and 3rd Wednes-

days of each month.  We will begin a new Bible study in September.  There is also a PAINT 

night coming up soon!  Come and join us.  Bring a friend! 

WARRIORS 

TEEN guys 7th-12th grade...We will begin a new 

year of our WARRIORS group in September.  

Come join Bobby and the guys for Bible study 

and discussion each 1st and 3rd Wednesday.    

SEPTEMBER ITEM—OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

G.R.A.C.E. 



F.O.R.G.E. KICKOFF 

SEPTEMBER 11TH 

Youth!!  Come out and bring a friend to our FORGE KICKOFF on 

September 11th from 5-7pm.  Our theme this year is  

FINISH STRONG  

based on 2 Timothy 4:7 “I have fought a good fight, I have  

finished my course,  

I have kept the faith.” KJV   

 

 

We will have Olympic style games such as Javelin 

throw, Watermelon Shotput, Pool Noodle Hurdles, 

Blindfolded Fending (with pool noodles), Triathalon, 

and more.  Events will be set up for youth to team up 

to compete for prizes.  Plenty of fun and food!! 

 

Volunteers Needed!  Parents and other church family mem-

bers are encouraged to come and help out with this event.  We need 

Game “Officials,”  Food “Vendors” and Spectators/Fans of the events. 

See Terri Mullins for information on how you can help out and serve 

our youth during this fun time. 

 

 



Events in October 

 

 

October 1 Youth Trip 

October 2 Last Day To Reserve Rooms for Couples Prayer 

Advance 

October 5 Church Council 

October 9 Homecoming- Speaker Harold Peasley From 

South Africa 

October 9-13 Revival With Harold Peasley  

October 19 Business Meeting 

October 22 Youth Costume Party 

October 23 Fall Violin Concert 

October 24-26 Photography Sessions For Church Directory 

October 28 or 29 Judgement House 

October 29  Trunk or Treat 

H O L L Y WO O D  B A P T I S T  CH U R CH 

6405 Callands Road 

Chatham, VA  24531 


